## **Southgate Triangle Neighborhood Council Leadership Team Meeting Minutes**

Date: March 14, 2018

Time: 7:00 pm

Location: Southgate Mall

2901 Brooks St. Missoula, MT 59801

LT present: Bob Martin, Mark Foss, Larry Cron, Wes Applet, Kelly Lloyd

Others present: Jane Kelly-Neighborhood Coordinator; Julie Robitaille-MCPS Executive Regional Director

\_\_\_\_\_

1. Welcome

- 2. A motion to accept the minutes of <u>February 14, 2018</u> was made by Mark and seconded by Larry Cron and carried unanimously.
- 3. Julie Robitaille, MCPS Executive Regional Director gave an update on the MCPS operations levy and spoke about Meadow Hill and Russell Elementary progress.
- 4. Fort Missoula Regional Park field use policy update by Skip Hegman was tabled.
- 5. Mark Foss gave an update on Bellevue and the Bike Park. There was discussion that trees in the park were cut down. A motion was made by Bob Martin, seconded by Larry Cron that a letter would be written by Mark Foss that would ask the Parks Department for more cooperation and communication with the Southgate Triangle Neighborhood Council as no one was notified that the trees would be cut down. The letter would furthermore request that no more trees be cut down. The motion passed unanimously.
- 6. Planning for April general meeting
  - a. Shane Stack (MDT) and Katie Klietz will be invited and speak about Russell Street. One question will be what are the designs for the railroad crossings at Boyce Lumber and Home Resources?
  - City Council members have been invited and confirmed by Karen in the Office of Neighborhoods.
  - c. An update on sandwich board sign changes was given by Mark.
  - d. There will be one vacancy on the Leadership Team and elections for that spot will be held.
- 7. Boyd and McLeod toilet facilities Skip Hegman TABLED
- 8. There was a discussion on the trees and sprinklers for newly planted trees in Bellevue Park.
- 9. Jane Kelly gave the Office of Neighborhoods Report and the Bus Tour was discussed.
- 10. Mark Foss gave the Community Forum Report.
- 11. Announcements—none

- 12. Public comment on non-agenda items—none
- 13. Adjournment

## **Southgate Triangle Priorities**

- Mutt Mitt Stations needed at 39<sup>th</sup> Street and the North end of Paxson near 36<sup>th</sup> Street
- Development of Bellevue Park
- Snow removal in Bellecrest area
- Repave 34<sup>th</sup> Street
- Crosswalk needed at Ernest and Russell (tie)
- Spray weeds in Bellevue Park (tie)
- Repave 36<sup>th</sup> and Bellecrest (tie)
- Sidewalk gaps need to be filled in (tie)
- Construction in Neighborhood Council causes noise pollution (tie)
- Trees overhanging streets need to be trimmed (tie)

October 12, 2017

Jane Kelly, Neighborhood Coordinator Karen Gasvoda, Project Assistant Julie Robitaille, MCPS Southgate Triangle Leadership Team jkelly@ci.missoula.mt.us 552-6081 kgasvoda@ci.missoula.mt.us 552-6084 jrobitaille@mcps.k12.mt.us 728-2400 southgatetraingle@missoula-neighborhoods.org